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WEEK 6 
Tues 20 August 
 Chanel Senior & Junior Public Speaking  

Wed 21 August 
 House Assemblies 
 
Thurs 22 August 
 Thursday Mass 
 
Fri 23 August 
 Year 10 Social  
 Announcement of 2020 Student     

Leaders 
 

WEEK 7 
Mon 26 August 
 Air Force Simulator Experience - All Day 
 
Wed 28 August 
 Whole College Assembly 
 Year 10 ACTS Camp 
 Café Chanel 
 
Thurs 29 August 
 Thursday Mass 
 CQ University Open Day 
 College Play - Lost In The Land Down 

Under 
 Year 10 ACTS Camp 
 
Fri 30 August 
 College Play - Lost In The Land Down 

Under 
 Year 10 ACTS Camp 
 
Sat 31 August 
 College Play - Lost In The Land Down 

Under 
 

WEEK 8 
Mon 2 September 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Tue 3 September 
 Year 12 QCS - Day 1 
 Year 12 Vocational Pathways Day 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Wed 4 September 
 House Assemblies 
 Chanel College Board Meeting 
 Year 12 QCS - Day 2 
 Year 12 Vocational Pathways Day 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Thurs 5 September 
 Thursday Mass 
 2020 Student Leaders’ Retreat 
 National Child Protection Week 
 
Fri  6 September 
 Senior and Middle Years Assemblies 
 2020 Student Leaders’ Retreat 
 National Child Protection Week 
 

WEEK 9 
    Chanel College  
      11 Paterson Street, Gladstone Qld 4680 
      Phone: 07 4973 4700 
      E: the.secretary@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au    
      W: www.chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

STUDENT  
ABSENTEE  
HOTLINE 

4973 4791 
EXAM WEEK 

YEAR 7-10; 12 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Thank you to all staff and parents who attended the Year 10 into 11   
Subject Information Evening. Evenings such as this one are important for 
us as we work together to support our young people as they pursue 
quality educational outcomes. 

Queensland Catholic Schools’ and Colleges’ Music Festival 
Good luck and safe travels to our musicians who travelled to Brisbane 
this week to compete in the QCMF which is hosted by Villanova College, Coorparoo. Our Choir, 
Concert Band and  Drumline all compete on Saturday 17 August. Special thanks must go to 
Miss Tabitha Frank, our Music teacher! She has dedicated many hours to both the organisation 
of the tour to Brisbane, and to the rehearsals in preparation for this state-wide event. Thanks 
too, to Mr Rose, who will have the very important role of bus driver for the trip, as well as that 
of supervisor of students’ and to Mrs Fisher, our Co-Curricular Leader, who has worked behind 
the scenes to assist with the organisation of this wonderful opportunity for our students. 

Year 11 leadership Applications 
To better align with the new senior secondary timelines around external examinations, our 
process of nomination and selection for Year 12 student leadership positions has been brought 
forward. Consequently, beginning this year, the student leadership group of 2020 will be      
presented to the College community on Friday 23 August. Over the past two weeks, Year 11 
students who nominated for Student Leadership positions next year have submitted their    
expressions of interest in being considered for a leadership position, have been interviewed by 
members of the College Leadership Team and have been introduced to students in their      
respective Houses.  We are very lucky to have these exceptional young people offer their     
service to our community and look forward to introducing our new student leadership team to 
our community.  

Yours sincerely, 

 

Dr Susan Bunkum PhD 

 

Parents & Friends  
Meeting 5:30pm 



Please Pray for... 
 All members of our              

community who are unwell 

 Equal opportunities for all 
children to gain an education 
and become life-long learners 

 Our young people, who face 
so many choices in their daily 
lives; may their choices lead to 
a life of service and justice for 
others 

 A safe and successful trip to 
Brisbane for the staff and 
band/choir students involved 
in the Qld Catholic School’s 
Music Festival 

 
 

Praise and Thanks 
for… 
 Civilians and defence          

personnel working to rebuild 
lives and to bring peace, unity 
and justice to many parts of 
the world 

 Students and staff who give so 
willingly to enrich the lives of 
others 

 The opportunity for parents, 
students and teachers to meet 
together in partnership to 
discuss students’ learning 

Good News 
Kath Hore - Mission & RE Support Officer 

If you have any requests 
for either of the above 
prayers, please leave your 
request at the Office. 

Star of the Sea Mass & Youth Gathering– 18 August 
All students are invited to join in the activities and light supper in the Parish Hall, Herbert Street 
after the Chanel SOS Mass on Sunday 18 August.  Mass will begin at 6.00 pm followed by a youth 
gathering in the Hall from 7.00 pm to 8.00 pm.  The Youth Gathering is led by our student leaders 
with Chanel staff supervision. Parents are welcome to enjoy a cuppa after the Mass at the church.  

 

INTERNATIONAL YOUTH DAY ~ 12 August, Theme “Transforming 
Education” 
This year’s theme for International Youth Day focuses on education, highlighting 
efforts to make education more relevant, equitable and inclusive for all youth, 
including efforts by youth themselves. 

Significant transformations are still required to make education systems more 
inclusive and accessible and lead towards achieving sustainable development. 

Education plays a pivotal role in accelerating progress to eradicate poverty, improve wellbeing and 
health, recognise gender equality, enhance opportunities for decent work and growth, raise    
awareness and action on climate or building peaceful societies. Education should lead to effective 
learning outcomes, not only for the present and the future of work and life, but also for the          
opportunities and challenges that changing social circumstances bring.       

For more information visit https:https://www.un.org/development/desa/youth/iyd2019.html  

Second Hand Uniforms  

The Second Hand Uniform ‘Outlet’ is open during first break, each Wednesday in term time. Please 
enquire at the front desk in Student Services.  Formal uniforms sell for $10.00 per item, sports    
uniform and house shirts are $5.00 per item. Jackets are available for $25.00 each. All prices are 
negotiable.   

If you have uniforms your child no longer requires - all donations are gratefully accepted and 
many thanks to those who have already sent in donations. 

 

Thursday Mass 

22 August – Ms Lamberton’s Year 8B Religion Class 

Class Mass is celebrated in the College Chapel at 10.40 am each Thursday.   
ALL WELCOME – Families, Friends, Members of our Parish, Fellow students!! 

https://www.un.org/development/desa/youth/iyd2019.html


Assistant Principal  
Pastoral Care - Alison Wales 

On Friday, 9 August it was great to join MacKillop House for their Feast Day liturgy.  Saint Mary      
MacKillop inspires us to “never see a need without trying to do something about it”.   Some of our Year 

10 and 12 students responded to the request for volunteers to assist at the Edenvale Show Day.  It was wonderful to watch our students 
interact with the residents and their families.  Our students were great ambassadors of our College.  Thank you to Ms Bourke and Ms 
Morris for also helping out during our visit. 

During Catholic Education in Week 3, our Year 12 Student Leaders, Dr Bunkum, Ms Dyer, Mrs Hore, Mrs Herbert, Ms Simpson and I 
attended the official launch, including the Eucharistic Celebration and Presentation of Spirit of Catholic Education Awards in               
Rockhampton.  We all watched with pride as Mrs Hore received the prestigious award for our Diocese, the Spirit of Catholic Education 
Award.  The Mass was enjoyed by all in the beautiful, heritage-listed, St Joseph’s Cathedral.  

 

Friday, 23 August is an exciting day for our College as two great things will be happening.  First, our 2020 Student Leadership Team will 
be announced in the morning and then in the evening, our Year 10 students will enjoy their Social.   

The announcement of the leaders is always very exciting for our College.  The Social will be a fun night for our Year 10 students to relax 
and enjoy before they make their final decisions regarding subject selections for their senior years. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish our Choir, Drumline, Concert Band and Miss Frank all the best as they compete in the 
Queensland Colleges Music Festival on Saturday.  It is great to see so many of our students getting involved in our Cultural program and 
College life.   

I look forward to seeing you all at our Star of the Sea Mass on Sunday evening.  Youth Group will follow Mass.  Our Captains and Vice 
Captains have organised lots of fun activities for our students to enjoy.  I hope to see you there! 

 

Blessings, 

Alison Wales 
 
 



 MacKILLOP Feast Day 



Forward Planning – Future Focus 

 

Throughout our College, we are really in a mode of forward planning.  It is that time of the year when we are talking about the future 
plans for our students.  Our Year 8, 9, 10 and 12 students are looking towards next year and starting to look at what their future plans 
will be for 2020.  Recently, we have held Subject Selection Information Evenings to provide valuable information to help students and 
their families make informed decisions for the future.  A special thank you to all families who joined us and the kind comments           
regarding these evenings.  I do value their importance in a family’s ability to make informed decisions. 

 

Our Year 8, 9 and 10 students are now involved in an exploratory and decision making process.  They will be working with their Pastoral 
Care Teachers and their Career Advisors who will assist them in their planning.  These decisions need to be very individual and needs to 
focus on the question, “What will be the best plan for me?”  Our Year 10 students, will have a SETP Interview to formalise the decision 
planning process for Senior Schooling.  These meetings will be held during Week 7. 

 

One of the high impact strategies that I employ for our Year 12’s is Mentoring.  Mentoring is an integral component of future planning 
at our College.  As highlighted by Mr Michael Fullan (2019), learning progresses because of the nuances that exist in the relationship      
between academic achievement and connectedness.   Meeting with students and families is an important part of ensuring                  
connectedness especially with future planning.  Currently, I am meeting with all our Year 12 students, mentoring through provisional OP 
meetings, goal setting and post-year 12 planning.  These meetings are focused on growth mindsets for success, high impact study    
strategies, actioning feedback and formulating a plan for success.  I also thoroughly enjoy hearing of students successes and their plans 
for the future. 

 

Kind regards, 

Lorraine Wolffe 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 

Lorraine Wolffe 





Name: Kayla Johnston 
Character: Dancer 
Other Productions: I have been in school productions in primary school and ballet productions when I was living 
in New Zealand. 
Why did you get involved in this production? I wanted to be involved in the play because I love performing, and 
I wish to perform professionally when I am older. 
What do you love about your job? All of the different costumes 
What sort of person is going to love this show? Anyone! 

Name: Zara Belford  
Character: Backstage Crew  
Other Productions: Productions in primary school 
Why did you get involved in this production? I like to be a part of something and get involved in the Chanel 
community. 
What is your favourite part of this job? Seeing what you can create out of the simplest things  
What sort of person is going to love this show? People who enjoy comedy 
 

Name: Katelyn Guest 
Character: Dancer  
Other Productions: None  
Why did you get involved in this production? To have fun and make friends  
What do you love about your job? It’s fun and exciting 
What sort of person is going to love this show? Someone who loves to have fun and who loves a plot twist!  



Science 
David Fisser 

RACI Titration Competition.  

On Friday 2 August, two teams of Year 11 Chemistry titration specialists competed 

in the   annual RACI Titration Competition.  The two teams had to determine the 

strength of an    unknown solution of acetic acid but before doing so, they had to 

determine the strength of a known base through a number of very accurate          

titrations.  Most of the students completed eight titrations in total over the 90 

minutes allocated to the competition.  

The students who represented the College included Joseph Sisley, Daniel Gold, Blake 

Sharp, Heather Robertson, Annie Dredge and Fabian Priyaraj.  



Paula Staunton 

 This day in history.... 
1521 Spanish conquistadors under 
Hernán Cortés capture Aztec Emperor 

Cuauhtémoc in Tenochtitlan marking the end of the Aztec Empire. 

Humanities & Social  
Science (HASS) Happenings 

 Focus on Curriculum 
Subject Selection for Years 11 and 12 
Tuesday evening provided an opportunity for students to learn more about the subjects available for study in Years 11 and 12.  If you 
have more questions about the Humanities and Social Science subjects please direct your questions to the following teachers: 
  
Mrs Schneider - Business 
Mrs Staunton - Geography 
Mr Shield - Modern History 
Mrs Wolffe - Legal Studies 
 

 In the Classroom 

Year 9 History students used data from convict transportation records to create digital ‘mug shots’ 
of individuals who were sent to the colony of Tasmania.  This activity forms part of the students’ 
inquiry into European colonisation and Federation. 

 

  

 Out and about 
Year 8 Geography students ventured out on an excursion to the Tannum Sands beach front to complete fieldwork which will form the 
basis of a Report for their assessment in Geography.  Students studied the physical processes which are responsible for the formation 
of the beach and the impacts of human activities on these processes. 

https://www.onthisday.com/events/date/1521
https://www.onthisday.com/people/hernan-cortes
https://www.onthisday.com/people/cuauhtemoc


Mathematics 
Sherie Elliott 

Year 7/8 QAMT  

On Tuesday 30 July, Chanel College hosted Round 1 of the Year 7/8 Queensland Association of         

Mathematics Teachers (QAMT) Quiz.  Chanel College, Toolooa State High School, Tannum Sands State High School and Gladstone State 

High School competed against each other across five rounds – Estimation, Speed, Written, Short Answer and History & General 

Knowledge. Chanel College’s Year 7 team was represented by Shianne Plunkett, Mitchell Russell and Kaden Walz and the Year 8 team 

was represented by Louise Amahit, Lily Blackaby and Tallis Whelan. Unfortunately, Chanel College was unable to retain the two         

trophies, which our Year 7 team won in 2018. Toolooa State High School’s Year 8 team took out first place, Tannum Sands State High 

School Year 8 team came second and Toolooa State High School’s Year 7 team came third (winning the Year 7 trophy, as the first placed 

Year 7 team). Both Chanel College teams came equal fourth with Tannum Sands State High School’s Year 8 team. Toolooa State High 

School will now represent Gladstone in the second round of the competition, to be held in Bundaberg. It was an exciting morning of 

Mathematics and students were heard discussing next year’s competition as they were leaving. I would like to congratulate all of the 

Year 7 and 8 students who competed. 



 Sports 
Kylie Kickbusch 

 

SAVE THE DATE – the annual Sports Awards          
Presentation will be held on Monday 28 October from 
8.50 am – 10.00 am in the Marian Centre.   
 
Nomination forms for the sports awards will come out 
this week and will be electronic (Student Google Site, 
Sports @ Chanel, Sports Awards), students will need to 
fill these out and either print and return to the College 
Office or share their completed nomination with myself
(kylie_kickbusch@rok.catholic.edu.au ) 
 
Nominations are due by Friday 6 September, No late 
nomination forms will be accepted. 
 
Students are also asked to check the noticeboard      
outside the Tuckshop this week to ensure their name 
and sport are correct if they have represented and 
made team/s for Port Curtis, Capricornia, Queensland 
School Sport and Australia School Sports.   

 Monday 28 October  



 Sports 
Kylie Kickbusch 

Students, Jarvis Carnovale and Alvin Kahondo, will be busy 
throughout the basketball season as they not only play 
the game, but are aspiring State Referees. Well done 
boys!  

Well done to Year 8 student, Cooper 
Castelli, who participated in the Tour 
De Chaplain on the weekend and 
raised $480.00 for School Chaplains. 
Cooper rode 100km from Many Peaks 
to Yarwun for this great cause and 
completed the course in 3hrs and 20 
minutes. He loved every minute and 
is ready to do it again next year. 

 
Well done Cooper, what a great 
achievement! 

Interschool Touch Football  
The annual Interschool Touch Football competition was held in 
Week 4, with three teams from Chanel competing.                      
Congratulations to all the players from the Year 7/8 Boys and Girls 
teams and the Open Girls for their outstanding skill, enthusiasm 
and sportspersonship on display that afternoon.  Chanel finished 
second overall for the competition, which was a great result for 
our teams.  Thank you to the staff who were the team coach/
managers for the afternoon – Mrs Elliott, Miss Ryan, Mrs Slow and 
Miss Keys – your support of our students is greatly appreciated. 
 
Results for the competition: 

Year 7/8 Girls – 4 wins from 4 games – Age Group Winners 

Year 7/8 Boys – 1 win from 3 games 

Open Girls – 2 wins from 2 games – Age Group Winners 

Congratulations to all players and staff involved! 

 

Congratulations to Year 10 student, Sebastian Lowry, who is now the Australian Junior Brazilian  
Jiu Jitsu Champion!  
Seb travelled to Melbourne to compete last Friday and returned as the new Australian            
Champion.  
He has been training 7 days a week for this competition, which certainly paid off. Seb can now 
add this to his recently won Queensland title.  

Well done Seb, an awesome result! 

Vicki Wilson Cup  
Netball  
This week the QISSN team 
took part in the Capricornia 
South Regional Competition 
of the QLD Secondary 
Schools, Vicki Wilson Cup.  
The team travelled to   

Rockhampton to play nine games against schools from Gladstone, 
Rockhampton, Biloela, Emerald and Yeppoon.  The winner for the 
region would go on to play in the finals series in Brisbane in     
September.  The team played outstanding netball all day, which 
was a massive effort considering the sheer amount of games 
played (9 in total for the day with only a 20-minute rest between 
games) and the high level of competition we came up against.  
The girls finished the carnival in 3rd position, registering seven 
wins from their nine games – fantastic results girls, what a way to 
finish the 2019 QISSN year of netball.   
 
Results: 
V Rockhampton Grammar School – 6-15  L 
V TCC – 1-10 L 
V Biloela SHS – 19-5  W 
V St Ursula’s Yeppoon – 9-8  W 
V Tannum Sands SHS – 18-2  W 
V Gladstone SHS  21-0  W 
V Trinity College – 20-4  W 
V Emerald SHS – 13-6  W 
V Emmaus – 11-5  W 
Final Standings – 3rd place 



 Careers News 
Leanne Crane 

Apprentice Fitter and Turner, Score, Gladstone   

Score (Brisbane) Pty Limited are seeking enthusiastic and motivated    
candidates to join our Gladstone Workshop Fitter and Turner                
Apprenticeship intake for 2020. This is a four year apprenticeship          
including attendance at TAFE on a block release basis. Upon completion, 
you will gain a nationally recognised trade qualification. 

Skills and experience 

 Ideally we are seeking the following skills/personal attributes: 

 Completion of Year 10 School Certificate with passes in English and 
Mathematics 

 Mechanically minded 

 Good verbal and written communication skills 

 A desire to learn, take direction and follow processes 

 The ability to work well within a team environment 

 Good time management skills 

 A positive attitude towards safety, quality and housekeeping 

https://www.seek.com.au/job/39570655/apply?
searchrequesttoken=a6ee30a0-d85d-4b38-b81f-6e7b725b0ae9 

 

Thiess 2020 Apprentice Intake  NEW 

Our people are central to our success.  

Join our team of industry leaders – because with us, your skills, knowledge 
and experience will make a difference to the benefit of our                    
clients, communities and project partners.  

You will need to be self-motivated, conscientious and committed to     
developing a career for yourself in the resources industry. A mature    
attitude is essential and you must be willing to learn new skills and accept 
direction. 

Please note that at this time, we are only looking for candidates who 
are not already completing an apprenticeship. 

To be eligible to apply: 

 You need to have completed year 12 as of 1st January 2020, with   
passes in English and Mathematics (this is not a requirement for    
mature age (over 21) applicants) 

 You have a current driver's licence (a provisional licence is accepted) 

 QLD applicants - Be able to relocate to the mine site area if not      
currently living locally (or self-funded FIFO) 

 Be willing to relocate to another Thiess site if requirements at current 
site change. Please note, this move may be interstate 

Shortlisted applicants will progress through a structured recruitment   
process which can involve (but not limited to) an online assessment,   
participation in an assessment centre, formal interview, medical           
examination (including drug and alcohol testing) and reference checking. 

Please note, if successful you will be required to complete 16-week full 
time training program in Brisbane prior to starting on the project you are 
recruited for. Accommodation in the Brisbane area for the duration of the 
course will be at your own cost. 

LOCATIONS QUEENSLAND (Bowen Basin) 

 Curragh North Mine (Blackwater) 

 Lake Vermont (Dysart) 

 Dawson (Moura) 

 Caval Ridge (Moranbah) 

 Peak Downs (Moranbah/Dysart) 

 QCoal (Collinsville) 

QLD POSITIONS / DISCIPLINES: 

 Heavy Equipment Diesel Fitter 

 Automotive Electrician 

 Fabricator (Boilermaker/Welder) 

If achieving success and progressing your career is your passion, then   
consider joining an organisation that's as excited about the important 
things as you are. 

https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/
applicationForm/initApplication.asp?
lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeI
D=1277 

 
Fitter & Turner Apprenticeship, Orica/GAGAL, Gladstone  NEW 
 Orica Yarwun in partnership with Gladstone Area Group Apprentices and 
Trainees (GAGAL), has an apprenticeship opportunity for 2020. We are 
seeking a highly motivated individual wishing to pursue a Mechanical 
Fitting & Turning apprenticeship beginning in January 2019, 

 We are seeking applicants who meet the following criteria: 

* Are motivated and committed 
* Hard working  
* Reliable and punctual  
* Have good communication skills  
* Have a high level of attention to detail  
* Take pride in their work  
* Are a team player and able to take direction  
* Are a minimum of 16 years on 1 January 2019 

Willing to undergo aptitude testing 

Orica can offer you an apprenticeship within a company with limitless 
opportunities and established systems and support. The successful      
individual will gain exposure to wide range plant equipment, as well as 
comprehensive training and development opportunities. 

This apprenticeship will be based onsite at Orica Yarwun through        
Gladstone Area Group Apprentices and Trainees (GAGAL). 

 If you think you meet the above criteria, Please send your C.V. and cover 
letter to 
Email:    atr@gagal.com.au 
Applications close: 5pm Saturday 17th August 2019  
 
Gladstone Area Group Apprentices have the following NEW  
Mechanical Fitter Apprenticeship 
Electrical Apprenticeship 
https://www.gagal.com.au/career-opportunities/ 

 

Apprenticeships, Gladstone Ports Corporation  NEW 
We are excited to announce applications for our 2020                             
Apprenticeships and Traineeship program are now open, with               
opportunities available in the following disciplines:  
- Electrical Fitter Mechanic  
- Diesel Fitter  
- Mechanical Fitter  
- Industrial Blaster/Coater 
- Horticulture (Parks and Gardens)  
- Computer Aided Drafting  
For more information or to apply visit, http://gpcl.com.au/careers/
vacancies 
 

 

https://www.seek.com.au/job/39570655/apply?searchrequesttoken=a6ee30a0-d85d-4b38-b81f-6e7b725b0ae9
https://www.seek.com.au/job/39570655/apply?searchrequesttoken=a6ee30a0-d85d-4b38-b81f-6e7b725b0ae9
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://secure.dc2.pageuppeople.com/apply/434/group2/applicationForm/initApplication.asp?lJobID=989946&sLanguage=en&sSourcePointer=group2&lJobSourceTypeID=1277
https://www.gagal.com.au/career-opportunities/
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/5A91CVAR0xtkr9zTGwC5w?domain=gpcl.com.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/5A91CVAR0xtkr9zTGwC5w?domain=gpcl.com.au


 NOTICES 

UNIFORM SHOP HOURS 
MONDAY  

8.15am - 11.45am 

THURSDAY  
12.45pm - 3.45pm 

Phone: 4973 4705 
Email: chanel@wearitto.com.au 

SCHOOL FEES 
Reminder School Fees were 

 due 20 June 2019  
If you are having difficulties with payment please contact Kylie in the finance 
department if you would like to arrange a payment plan. 

   
Ph:4973 4711 
Email: finance@chanelcollege.qld.edu.au 

TUCKSHOP 
500ml Flavoured Milk price 
has increase to $4.40 








